
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

May 29, 2024            
                                                                                                       
 
BC Municipalities 
 
 
Dear BC Mayors, Council and Staff 
 
 
RE: Deputy Mayor to Represent Kamloops City Council 
 
Kamloops City Council wishes to inform all representatives of the Municipal Governments of BC 
that Mayor Reid Hamer-Jackson is no longer authorized to speak for the will of Kamloops City 
Council or the corporation of the City of Kamloops, as per Council resolution effective May 28, 
2024.  
 
The appointed Deputy Mayor, which rotates month-to-month among the eight councillors and is 
outlined in the attached schedule, will represent City Council and the organization at all events 
and for all matters locally, provincially, and federally. Please note, the Deputy Mayor schedule is 
subject to change. The current version is posted online at Kamloops.CivicWeb.net. This 
decision does not preclude staff speaking publicly on behalf of the City of Kamloops.  
 
The Deputy Mayor will author and sign all communications from Kamloops City Council. All 
applicable provincial and federal government agencies and all municipal governments within BC 
will receive this communication.  
 
Any official communications for Kamloops City Council should be directed to Deputy Mayor and 
Council via the Executive Assistant to Mayor and Council at eacouncil@kamloops.ca. We 
appreciate your cooperation and look forward to working with you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Deputy Mayor Kelly Hall 
City of Kamloops  
 
Enclosed: 2024 Deputy Mayor Schedule 
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